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                                            Village Diary 

 

Monday                Parent & Toddler Group  -  10am  -  1pm                                                                                 

Monday                Aerobics   -   6.15pm – 7pm 

Tuesday                Pilates -  9am – 11am      

Tuesday                Hamstreet Surgery Prescription Collection  -    

                                                         10.15 –10.45am                                                                       

Tuesday                Art Class  -   1pm – 4pm 

Tuesday                Yoga  -  7pm – 8pm  

Wednesday          Aerobics  -  6.15pm – 7pm 

Thursday              Pilates 7pm  -  8pm   

 

Monday  4
th
 July               APC Meeting  7.30pm 

Wednesday  6
th
 July         Lunch Club 12pm – 2pm 

Wednesday  13
th
 July       Coffee Morning 10am – 12pm 

Wednesday  20
th
 July       Coffee Morning  10am 12pm 

Sunday 17 July   Car Rally on Recreation Ground  10.30am 

Friday  22
nd

 July                Film & Food Theme Evening  6.30pm 

Saturday  23
rd

 July            Multi Stall Market  10am – 4pm 

Sunday  24
th
 July               Antique & Book Fair   9am – 3pm 

Wednesday  27
th
 July       Coffee Morning 10am – 12pm 

Monday 1
st
 August           Primary Science Workshop  

                                                 2.30pm – 3.30pm 

 

Forthcoming Attractions” 

September 24th Film night - film to be announced. 

Saturday October 23  HARVEST SUPPER Booking essential 

November 28th Film night BLAZING SADDLES. Booking essential. 

 

All activities in the Village Hall unless specified 
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All editorial matter for publication in the August magazine should be sent to:  
appledoremagazine@hotmail.com, NOT LATER THAN THE TWENTIETH OF JULY Please 

provide copy to our email address, preferably as a Word file attachment. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Advertising: Brian Knight 01233 758319 

   email: ThrKng@aol.com 

A year's advertising (11 magazines) is £25 per 1/6th page. The magazine is delivered to 

400 houses and is available to visitors via the Village Shop and church. 

The Appledore Parish Magazine is produced, printed, collated and delivered by a 
number of villagers who kindly volunteer to take on these tasks. It is delivered 
free to every household in the village. This is unusual; the majority of village 
magazines carry a cover price of 30p or so. It is supported financially by 
advertisers and by one or two organisations, such as the Parish Council and the 
Parochial Church Council, which contribute towards the space that they regularly 
occupy. But it could not continue to exist without donations from private 
householders who, over the years and on a regular basis, have given us money 
to keep going. Donations should be sent to: - Parish Magazine Accounts, c/o 
Brian Knight, Heathland House, Woodchurch Road, Appledore. TN26 2BB. 
Cheques should be made payable to Appledore Parish Magazine. 

 

Welcome to the July edition of the Parish  

Magazine. 

This issue has been edited by Gary Kinsley and 

myself. He has given us a taster of the Platinum 

Jubilee Special Edition of the magazine which will 

be available from mid July. And wasn’t that a     

glorious day—burgers, ice cream and music on the 

rec and cream teas and the coronation film in the 

Hall. 

This month sees the return of the Car Rally, which 

promises to be even better than before. Lets hope 

we have glorious weather again.  

The Film Evenings in the Village Hall have also  

returned. Appledore is waking up from its Covid 

slumber 

Ruth 
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WHO TO ASK 

APPLEDORE ALLOTMENT CHARITY 

Clerk to the Trustees  Mrs. Mary Shaw, The Homestead   01233 758298 

APPLEDORE PARISH CHURCH  Revd. Can.: Lindsay Hammond   01580 761591 
Secretary           Philippa Perkins, email: philippaperkins.appledorepcc@yahoo.com 
Reader    Mrs. Alison Gilbert      01797 280243 
Churchwardens   Mrs. Frances Smith     01233 758201 
      Mr. Chris Self      01233 758078  
Bells: Captain   Mr. F. Wenham, Lindon Stone    01233 758362 
  Secretary   Denise Stephens, Nonsuch Cottage    01233 758952  
  Steeple Keeper  Mr. Aston Calladine     01233 758105 
Flowers/Brass   Mrs. J. Clifton, Priory Lands    01233 758285 
Music     tba 
Refreshments   Mrs. D. Clifton      01233 758256 

 
METHODIST CHURCH  Secretary Mrs. B. Fazzani, Oakhouse Farm 01233 758322 
 
APPLEDORE & DISTRICT RIDING ASSOCIATION 
Chair     Mrs. Sue Hutcheson     07795 957488 

 

APPLEDORE GOOD NEIGHBOUR SERVICE 

Free transport for housebound villagers       01233 758478 

 

APPLEDORE VILLAGE STORES   51/53 The Street    01233 758320 

 

ASHFORD BOROUGH COUNCILLOR Mr. Michael Burgess   01233 628387 

 

ASHFORD BOROUGH CITIZENS ADVICE email:  ashfordadvice@gmail.com 

 

ART CLUB  Denise Stephens, email: georginajack@icloud.com   01233 758952 

 

BRITISH RED CROSS  For general enquiries     01580 763359 

Tenterden & Cranbrook  For medical loans specifically    01233 620356 

 

CARM:      Helen Mattock     01233 758122 

 

CHILD HEALTH CLINIC  Hamstreet: Wednesday 10.30 – 12.00 

      

 

COMMUNITY RURAL WARDEN    Joanna Vos, email: joanna.vos@kent.gov.uk 07980 770578 

 

CITIZENS ADVICE BUREAU Town Hall, Tenterden      01580 762371 

 Monday 10.00-16.00, Tues., Wed., Thurs., Fri. 10.00 -13.00 

 

DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL SECURITY Ashford      01233 208000 

 

DOCTORS    Appledore/Hamstreet     01233 730190 
     Tenterden – Surgery     01580 763666 
     Woodchurch      01233 860236 
 

ELECTRICITY   Failure of supply UK Power Networks   105 

 
APPLEDORE FOOTBALL CLUB  Seniors:  Kenny Beale    07899 030276 
      Juniors:  Richard Baker    07403075961 

      Veterans: Paul Shilling    07487728191  
FRIENDS OF APPLEDORE CHURCH 

Chair   Mrs. F Smith, email: fmks33@gmail.com 
Vice-Chair  Miss A Hill         

FRIENDS OF APPLEDORE STATION  Chair: T W D Blaney   01233 758628 

       The Wish House, Kenardington Road,  07710 637962  
       Appledore  TN26 2BS 
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APPLEDORE GARDEN SOCIETY 

Chair   Heather Parker, Beech Tree Farm     01233 758660 
Secretary  Tessa Knight, Heathland House      01233 758319 

 
HOSPITALS    Buckland (Dover)      01304 201624 
     William Harvey (Ashford)    01233 633331 
     Kent and Canterbury (Canterbury)   01227 766877 
     Benenden       01580 240333 
     West View (Tenterden)     01580 261500 

 
KENT COUNTY COUNCILLOR  Mike Hill       01580 766075 
     email: Michael.hill@kent.gov.uk 
 
KENTISH EXPRESS   Ruth Smith            01233 758564 
Correspondent   email:  ruthasmith@sky.com 
 
APPLEDORE LOCAL HISTORY SOCIETY Chair:  Brian Knight   01233 758319 
     Sec.: Jo Killick, email: secalhs@gmail.com 
 
MEETING POINT   Mrs. V Beale, 9 Elmtree     01233 758548 

 
PARISH COUNCIL  Chair: Roger Hiskey     01233 758 097 

     email:  apc.mphilo@gmail.com    01233 758107 
 

PARISH MAGAZINE   Editor: Ruth Smith, Griffin Park Cottage             01233 758564 

Accounts & Advertising  Mr. B Knight, Heathland House    01233 758319 

 

POLICE    Emergencies      999 

Enquiries    Non-Emergencies      101 

 

PCSO:    Katherine Richards, email: katherine.richards@kent.pnn.police.uk 

 

RECREATION GROUND BOOKINGS        07770 947067  

 

REFUSE COLLECTION  Bulky items, e.g. fridges, 

 cookers etc. collected for £24 fee (for 4 items) 01233 331111 

 

SAMARITANS   Ashford        01233 610000 

 

TAXI      Tenterden Cars      01580 762444 

 

TENTERDEN & DISTRICT DAY CENTRE Church Road, Tenterden   01580 762882 

 

TENTERDEN  COMMUNITY HUB 

      email: tenterdencommunityhub@gmail.com 01580 389941 

TRAINS     Enquiries        08457 484950 

 

VETS    Cinque Ports Veterinary Group   Tenterden  01580 763309 
   www.cinqueportsvets.co.uk   Rye   01797 222265 
   Pierson Stewart & Partners    Tenterden  01580 765244 
   www.pspvets.co.uk     Cranbrook  01580 713381 

 

VILLAGE HALL  Committee Chair  Huw Jenkins   01233 758152 
    Bookings   Marilyn Ray    01233 758586 
    email: villagehallappledore@gmail.com 

 

WATER COMPANY  South East Water Office Hours     08458 506060 

        24 hour emergency service  0333 0000365 

 

WITTERSHAM CEP SCHOOL  www.wittersham.kent.sch.uk   o1797 270329 

22/6/22 

mailto:katherine.richards@kent.pnn.police.uk
http://www.pspvets.co.uk
http://www.wittersham.kent.sch.uk
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St Peter and St Paul, Appledore 

May Services 2022 
 
 

Sunday 3rd July: Thomas the Apostle 
11am Morning Praise  

 
Sunday 10th July: The Fourth Sunday after Trinity 

11am The Eucharist  
 
 

Sunday 17th July: The Fifth Sunday after Trinity 
11am Celtic Morning Prayer  

 
 

Sunday 24th July: The Sixth Sunday after Trinity 
11am The Eucharist  

 
 

Sunday 31st July: The Seventh Sunday after Trinity 
11am Celtic Morning Prayer  

 

 

 

For further details for Baptisms, Weddings and 

Banns or for any pastoral concerns which you 

would like to discuss, 

Please contact The Revd. Canon Lindsay          

Hammond 

01580 761591 tentvic@gmail.com 

 

For practical matters, please contact Church     
Wardens 

Mrs Frances Smith fmks33@gmail.com 
Mr Chris Self chris.self45@gmail.com 

mailto:tentvic@gmail.com
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July Church Rota 2022 

                                    Service      Sides person   Reader / prayers Refreshments  

 

  
3

rd
 July 

  
Morning 
Praise 

  

  
Donna 

  
Frances/ 
Brenda 

  
Jo/ Brenda 

  

  
10

th
 July 

  
Holy  

Communion 

  
Judith 

  
Michael/ 

Chris 

  
Fay 

  
17

th
 July 
  

  
Celtic  

Morning 
Prayer 

  

  
Denise 

  
Roger P/  

Helen 

  
Jane/  
Helen 

 
24

th
 July 

  
Holy  
Communion 

  
Philippa 

  

  
Jane /Tony 

  
Donna 

  
31

st
 July 
  

  
Celtic  

Morning 
Prayer 

  

  
Tom 

  
Donna/ 
Frances 

  
Jo/ 

Philippa 

CHURCH FLOWER ROTA 

                                   ALTAR                           WEST END          PORCH 

July 3
rd

   Denise Stephens     no flowers  no flowers                    

July 10
th
          Judy Hurran   no flowers  no flowers  

 July17
th
   Paddy Moseley   no flowers  no flowers 

July 24
th              

Donna Clifton   no flowers  no flowers 

July 31
st   

Lynn Marston    no flowers  no flowers 

August 7
th
          Wendy Selmes   no flowers  no flowers 

HORNE CHAPEL: Judith Clifton 

If you are unable to take your turn, please telephone Judith Clifton on 758285 or 

text 07840 356681-and the same numbers if you are unable to crack the code for 

the kitchen / Glory Hole for oasis etc. 

With lots of newcomers to the village I am hoping that some might like to join the 

flower rota? It involves committing to maybe around 5 times a year and no skills 

required – just enthusiasm and a wish to be involved. Full support and training   

given! Why not give it a go?  J.C. 
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Parish Council Contact Details 

  

Roger Hiskey  
(Chairman) 

  

01233 758 097 

  

  

apc.rhiskey@gmail.com 

  

Vacancy   

  

Gary Kinsley 

  

07565 504629 

  

  

apc.gkinsley@gmail.com 
contact by messaging  
welcomed 

 

Toby Davis 

 

07834 705950 

 
apc.tdavis@gmail.com 
contact by WhatsApp  
welcomed 

 

Chester Lusk 

 

07939 531014 

 

apc.clusk@gmail.com 

contact by WhatsApp  
welcomed 

  

Charles Wilkinson 

  

01233 758 316 

07562 302809 

  

apc.cwilkinson@gmail.com 

  

  

Derek Winter 

  

01233 758 570 

  

  

apc.dwinter@gmail.com 

  

 
Mary Philo 
(Parish Clerk) 

 
01797 270 790 

 
enquiries.apc@gmail.com 

  

mailto:apc.rhiskey@gmail.com
mailto:apc.gkinsley@gmail.com
mailto:apc.tdavis@gmail.com
mailto:apc.clusk@gmail.com
mailto:apc.cwilkinson@gmail.com
mailto:apc.dwinter@gmail.com
mailto:enquiries.apc@gmail.com
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                                          Parish Council Update July 2022 
                                            (https://www.appledorekent.org) 
                                               (enquiries.apc@gmail.com) 
 

New Councillors 
We would like to welcome Toby Davis and Chester Lusk to the parish council.    
Although both are in full time employment, they are both prepared to find the time 
to work for the community and are already actively supporting the council. More 
information on them is available on the website.  

 
Councillor Vacancy – Helen Hennig  
We must thank Helen Hennig for all her time and effort that she has spent working 
to benefit the community. Helen joined the parish council in June 2015 and threw 
herself into bringing the public toilets up to scratch making them a very pleasant 
convenience. At the behest of County Councillor Mick Burgess Helen set up 
Friends of Appledore Station. Helen regularly brought residents concerns to the 
parish council which in turn has led to the creation of Friends of Appledore       
Footpaths. Helen advised that she will continue to work for the community but not 
as a parish councillor.  

 
Highways Gateways for the Village 
Councillor Hiskey will for the moment cover Helen’s responsibilities on Highways 
and Councillor Wilkinson will assist him. At the last meeting the council agreed the 
final plans for gateways into the village which will consist of a mixture of road     
surface roundels and picket fence style gateways according what was physically 
possible and highways approved. The final cost is £8,541.31. We have been      
advised that Highways may be able to erect these around September this year. 

 
PCSOs 
We were fortunate to have one of the local PCSOs attend our last meeting. In    
future, PCSOs will be attending one in three parish council meetings. Residents 
were encouraged to continue reporting all incidents no matter the size to the online 
fault reporting or 101. The number of PCSOs covering the area, continue to fall 
and the public were asked to bear with the service if the service takes time to get 
back to them. Neighbourhood Policing will be shortly under review and this may 
affect the number of PCSOs further. Residents were asked to respond to the public 
consultation when it comes out later in the year. Just a reminder that all urgent 
calls should be made to 999. 

 

Next Parish Council Meeting 4th July 7.30pm Village Hall (small hall) 
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CQ 6 Answers 
 
A Warranty  H Trudges  Q Defeats 
B Enshrine  J Hardtack  R Epitaph 
C Bureau  K Etcher  S Vandalism 
D Stabbed  L       Withstand  T Imitated  
E Trotted  M Hungarian  U Leighton 
F Euphoria  N Inferior 
G Rejoins  O Tails             First letters: 
    P Egotism   Webster:  The White Devil 
     
Quote: 
’Tis just like a summer birdcage in a garden.  The birds that are without  
despair to get in and the birds that are within despair and are in a  
consumption for fear they shall never get out. 

We are delighted to announce the return of our “Film and 
Theme” nights to Appledore Village Hall. 

Our first evening will be on Friday 22 July. 

Captain Corelli’s Mandolin. 

Please arrive from 6.30 onwards - the film will commence at 7.15 

The price for this evening will be £15 per person. 

Booking is essential by Friday 15 July. Please call Marilyn Ray 
on  

01233758586/07796266085 
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SUMMER FUN 

SCIENCE           
WORKSHOP  
for primary aged children 

 

At Appledore Village Hall 
TN26 2AF 

on the 1st August 2022 
2.30 to 3.30pm 

 
Educational workshops and            

presentations for primary aged children, 
who will be able to make their own easy 
to make toys that they can take home in           

connection with the topic of  
  

‘LIGHT’ 
 

Tickets are available online only and 
the cost is £5 per child. (Adults Free). 
There is a limit on numbers - please 

book early 
 

https://www.primaryscienceresourcepacks.co.uk/
appledorescienceworkshop.html 
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A WALK ON THE WILD SIDE 
 

On a wet and windy morning recently, I had settled down for a snooze after 
breakfast, in my usual place on the sofa.  Dreaming about chasing my ball 
when  it was  announced a walk was on the cards.  “Right Brodie here’s 
your harness and collar  we’re off for a walk”.  In this weather I thought to 
myself, are you mad?  I so hate getting wet.  Anyway we set off, me      
dragging my paws, making it quite clear that I did not approve.  Up the road 
getting splashed by the traffic, cars racing along much too fast and me  
dragging on the lead anxious to get this ordeal over and done with.  Round 
the block and hurrah my garden gate is in sight.  But we don’t stop.  Oh no, 
on she goes.  “Come on Brodie its lovely to be out in the fresh air.”  So I just 
stop dead in my tracks.  That’s it, I’ve had enough, I’m not going any further.  
And guess what, she relents and the next thing I’m through the front door 
and getting a rub down, and before you can turn round I’m sitting waiting for 
my usual reward after the walk which is a biscuit .  Oh I don’t think so Brodie 
you can’t really call that a walk, but she gives me the biscuit anyway!  
A couple of hours later it stops raining and the sun comes out We could 
have waited I thought but no more was said so I settled down for a snooze 
waiting for the next meal. 
 
A few days later very early one morning, I was just thinking about waking up 
when  it’s on with my lead on and we’re out of the door.  A lovely walk in the 
early sunshine, no-one around, what’s all this about I thought.  Well I soon 
found out as later on it turned out to be quite an exciting day.   I was on   
duty, on my very best behaviour I might add, in a very big tent surrounded 
by lots of pictures and some of my best friends.  “Sit Brodie”, and I sat   
looking like an angel, well a doggy type angel.  The more I was praised the 
more angelic I looked, lapping up all the praises.  Finally when the day was 
done  we set off for home ready for a good meal and peace at last you 
might think.  But no, a little while later,  it’s “Brodie, come on  we’re going 
out”.  For goodness sake  I thought, now what, surely its time for a snooze.    
Up the hill and across the field we tramped and suddenly there in front of us 
is a huge bonfire in the sky and a lot of loud bangs.  Phew, I don’t like this at 
all.  But we didn’t stay long and were soon back home.  I can sleep for   
England now I thought, and I did. 
 
’Til the next time then, much love Brodie x 
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FOUND 

Pair of brown sunglasses found in Village Hall after Platinum Jubilee Day. 

Claim from Marilyn 758586 
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GRAPEVINE : JULY  2022 
 

Items for insertion should be sent by the 17
th

 of each month to: applegrape-
vine@aol.com 

 
 

Sometimes news goes around like wildfire, other times it is missed altogether.  
One of those occasions to sadden an entire community has been the passing 
of our own Les Ramsden.  Grapevine writes this on the day of his funeral.  A 
wonderful send off was experienced by the vast attendance of family and 
friends who all wanted to be there for someone they held so dear.  We send 
Rona and all of Les’s family our sincerest condolences and love, and finish with 
a lovely poem compiled by his ‘children’ as they recall their childhood – 
 

FARM  MEMORIES 
 

Riding in your tractor and picking up bales 
Living and working at Old Way 
Working hard through all seasons 
We three kids were your reasons 
 
Lambing seasons, shearing sheep 
Opening/closing gates with wellies on feet 
Riding our bikes and making dens 
Herding sheep into pens 
 
Rides up the driveway on the land rover wing 
Clinging on for dear life, you drove like a mad thing 
Out with the dogs and checking the sheep  
Or in the workshop tinkering, mending whatever it may be 
 
Picking potatoes in the field with Mum 
Cooking and cleaning for the shearers wasn’t much fun 
Combine harvester was a must 
Didn’t see Dad for dust 
 
Hard slog in the winter, especially in snow 
Digging us out so into Appledore we could go 
 
And did we thank you enough? 
Don’t think we were very good at all that stuff 
So thank you Dad for all you did 
With much love from us three kids 
 
It is always difficult to record sad news, and recently we heard that Christine 

Smith had passed away.  Our deepest sympathies go to David. 

mailto:applegrapevine@aol.com
mailto:applegrapevine@aol.com
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Some residents of Hawthorn have not been too well lately and we are 

pleased to hear that Joyce Mummery is now back home, and Daphne     

Waters is recovering following a spell of illness.  We understand that Flo 

Paige has had a fall, and hope that she is now on the way to a speedy       

recovery. 

 
Elsewhere in the magazine you will see a plea for donations for the Ancient 

and Modern Stall which is part of the Flower Festival event over the August 

Bank Holiday.  Please get in touch if you have anything you think would be 

suitable. 

Brian Knight : Tel. 758319 

 
Last month we said we hoped to be able to provide an insight into the life of 

Kitto Juleff, and we thank his daughter Sharon for providing the following :  

 
“Our father, Kit Juleff, passed away after a short illness on 19 March.  Kit 

had moved to Appledore with our Mum, Mina, in 2003 to be near their 

daughter, Sharon, and her family.  Mum soon became active in the Church 

and WI and, together, they settled into village life. 

When our Mum passed away in 2009, the village put its arms around my 

Dad and helped him through those difficult times.  He grew to love the       

village and its people and was truly at home there. He was happiest walking 

down to the village store and chatting to whoever he met - especially if they 

had young children or dogs!  Every November, he would walk through the 

village, knocking on every door to raise money for the Royal British Legion. 

The latter years were difficult.  There was the pandemic and our Dad’s knee 

was making movement difficult - he had suffered a serious injury in the Army 

that came back to haunt him.  Once again, his friends in the village rallied 

around and we cannot thank enough, all of his friends who supported him, 

especially Helen and Tim, Rhona and Les and so many more.   

Kit had a rich life that he could probably not have imagined growing up as 

one of seven children on a small farm in Cornwall.  Facing National Service 

anyway, he chose to volunteer for the Army as the pay was a bit better.  He 

chose the Life Guards, the senior regiment of the British Army, as he was 

familiar with horses (the Regiment had, and still does have, a ceremonial 

role escorting the Monarch in addition to the main armoured role) but also 

because the recruiting sergeant offered recruits a guinea if they signed up! 

In a long and varied career, Kit served as part of the British Army of the 

Rhine, where the life expectation of tank crews was 24hrs should the       

Soviets had attacked.  Service also took him to Cyprus during the 1963-64 

conflict and N Ireland during the Troubles.  More pleasant postings included 

the Trucial Oman States, Aden, Singapore, Uganda, N Ireland and Cyprus 

again (this time without the risk of being shot at!). He rose to the rank of 

Squadron Corporal Major (the equivalent of Squadron Sergeant Major in 

lesser regiments) and thoroughly enjoyed his career.  The highlight,        

however, was the times with the Mounted Squadron in London, working with 
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horses and escorting his beloved Monarch on ceremonial occasions.  Not a bad 

life for a farmer’s son from Mithian.  

Kit was a tough old soldier who hid, not very well, a big heart.  He loved his 

family, children, dogs and horses, not necessarily in that order.  A very proud 

Cornishman, he became a contented Appledorian and the village was his 

home.   

Thank you again to all those that ensured that our father was supported and 

surrounded by friendship and love during his time in the village.” 

 

Finally – Beware and Stay Alert !! 

A car in Heathside was recently burgled with credit cards and money taken.  

Until now it was never considered a risk to even leave the car unlocked, but 

sadly the need for a warning to everyone to safeguard your possessions now 

appears to be highly necessary. 

 

Cranbrook Choral Society Summer Concert 

An evening of light music and entertainment. 

Church of St Michael and All Saints, Marden 

Saturday 2nd July, 6.30pm 

Tickets £10. Under 16s Free. 

Tickets by email: tickets@cranbrookchoral.org.uk or via website, http://
www.cranbrookchoral.org.uk/ or cash on the door. 

Refreshments available for donations. 

 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.cranbrookchoral.org.uk%2F&data=05%7C01%7C%7Cd512c63e67bb45c3f03408da4ada9e11%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637904600082932970%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQI
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.cranbrookchoral.org.uk%2F&data=05%7C01%7C%7Cd512c63e67bb45c3f03408da4ada9e11%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637904600082932970%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQI
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